
 

 
COUNTY ROAD 83 (DASHWOOD ROAD) URBAN 

RECONSTRUCTION 
COUNTY OF HURON 

 

PUBLIC MEETING NOTICE 
PHASE 2 CONSTRUCTION  

OPEN-HOUSE 
THE PROJECT: 

The County of Huron, in partnership with the Municipality of Bluewater and Municipality of South 
Huron, will continue the reconstruction of County Road 83 (Dashwood Road) including the 
replacement of the Dashwood-Hay Municipal drain, the watermain, and the water services within 
the County Road corridor.  VAN BREE Enterprises is the Contractor for this project.  Construction 
work is anticipated to commence in early April 2025 (weather permitting). 

PUBLIC OPEN-HOUSE AND INFORMATION CENTRE: 

An Open-House is planned so that additional information and details can be provided related 
construction.  

Representatives from the County, the Municipality of Bluewater, the Municipality of South Huron, 
the contractor (VAN BREE), and the project engineering team (BMROSS) will be in attendance.   

Project Limits: 

 

  Date:   Tuesday March 25th, 2025 

  Time:   5:30 PM to 7:30 PM 

  Location:   Dashwood Community Centre – 158 Centre Street, Dashwood. 

Residents and interested parties are welcome to submit comments and questions during and 
following the meeting.         

This Notice issued March 7, 2025. 
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Imran Khalid – County Engineer, Director of Public Works, Huron County 
ikhalid@huroncounty.ca, 519-524-8394 x. 3504                                             This Notice issued March 7, 2025. 

NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION 
County Road 83 (Dashwood Road) ReconstrucƟon  - Phase 2 

 
Phase 1 of the County Road 83 (Dashwood Road) ReconstrucƟon project was completed last year by Van Bree 
Enterprises. ConstrucƟon of Phase 2 will take place in 2025. 
 
B. M. Ross and Associates from Goderich are the engineers for the project. 
 
ConstrucƟon work is anƟcipated to commence in early April (if weather permits). 
 
For more informaƟon regarding this project, an Open House will be held, Tuesday March 25th, 2025 from 5:30pm to 
7:30pm at the Dashwood Community Centre. 
 
Dashwood Road is a full reconstrucƟon project, including removal and replacement of the storm sewer system 
(Municipal Drain) as well as service connecƟons to the property line.  InformaƟon related to the private drain 
connecƟons was provided last year. The project also includes installaƟon of a new watermain and water service 
connecƟons to the property line of buildings fronƟng the work. The road will be fully rebuilt with new curb and guƩer, 
paving and new sidewalk. Disturbed asphalt or concrete surfaces will be restored with similar materials.  Lawn areas will 
be restored with topsoil and sod. The construcƟon is to be completed in Stages and will be detailed at the Open House.  
 
Traffic will be maintained through the construcƟon zone but there will be lane restricƟons for the contractor to complete 
the installaƟon/ replacement of the exisƟng infrastructure. Where possible driveway access will be maintained. There 
will be Ɵmes that driveway access will be restricted or closed. The contractor will noƟfy the affected properƟes. 
 
Prior to the construcƟon project starƟng a preconstrucƟon survey will be completed. VAN BREE Enterprises have 
retained OZA InspecƟons Ltd. to complete the preconstrucƟon survey on the exisƟng properƟes.  The survey is to include 
all buildings (inside and out) to verify exisƟng condiƟons. They will start by delivering leƩers to assist with these 
inspecƟons. This will be co-ordinated between the property owner and this firm. This survey is to be completed to 
document pre-construcƟon condiƟons of the properƟes to allow a comparison of condiƟons should a claim arise as a 
result of the contractor’s works. It is in everyone’s best interest to allow the inspecƟon to occur. 
 
Garbage and recycling should be set out for collecƟon at the normal Ɵme and locaƟon. Your waste and recycling bins 
should be marked with the civic address as the constructor may need to carry them to the end of the street and return 
them if his work operaƟons are blocking access for the collecƟon vehicle.  
 
This is an intrusive construcƟon project, and your paƟence and cooperaƟon are appreciated.  For inquiries please 
contact: 
 

 Dale Erb – Project Manager  
 B. M. Ross and Associates Ltd.  
 519-524-2641 
 

Kevin Culligan – Contract Administrator  
B. M. Ross and Associates Ltd.  
519-524-2641 

 Imran Khalid – Director of Public Works 
 County of Huron 
 519-524-8394 
 

Andrew Maver – Project Works Manager 
County of Huron 
519-524-8394 

 Chris Ciapka – Project Manager 
 VAN BREE Enterprises 
 519-282-8986 

Greg Thompson – Project Superintendent 
VAN BREE Enterprises 
519-828-3641 

 

Page 2 


